
 
 
 

 
 

MEMO 
 
TO:             ​ President Paul Widdison 

Weber Board of Education Members 
​             ​​ Superintendent Gina Butters 
 
FROM:​ ​ Rob Lake​  
DATE:​​ ​ September 22, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:​ ​ School Land Trust Plan Amendment 
 
The following school is seeking Board of Education approval on changes to their School Land Trust Plan.  A 
Community Council meeting was held to discuss the amendment and a vote took place in which all were 
approved at the school level. 
 
North Ogden: An Instructional Coach was not designated by the end of the school year by the previous 
Principal. It was not possible to assign an Instructional Coach before the beginning of the 2025/26 school year. 
The need to reallocate those funds was discussed, decided and voted upon during our first Community Council 
of the 2025/26 school year. The $73,000 designated for the Instructional Coach, with WSD Board Approval, 
will be reallocated to provide 3.5 teacher buyouts to lower class sizes ($42,000) and to hire an additional 
Student Advocate ($31,000).  A new Council Signature form was signed for the voted amendment.  No goals 
are changing in the plan. 
 
 
 Based on this information, we are requesting the Board approve these School Land Trust changes. 
 
Rob Lake - Assistant Director of Secondary Education 


